
JAMBO!  

 

My name is Kissi - a short name for Kirsten Underland and Underland is a place in Norway in Europe. 
Im very happy to have the opportunity to be here today. It is wonderful to see so many students and 

I will take picture of this and send back home.  

 
Some of you know why Im here, but not all of you. Im working in an organisation called Help to 

Selfhelp in Africa and we have several activities in Kitui. We are now in the planning process to start a 
project here at Kalimani. That is why we invited The Conquerors to arrange Bible link for you. They 

are part of Help to Selfhelp and we wanted you to meet them and we wanted them to meet you. So in 

addition to Bible link - they will also link HTSH to you.  
 

The project have 4 steps:  
1) To find water  

2) To start a pigfarm 
3) To build a tank that can produce biogas 

4) To produce more food like mais and vegetables  

 
What is the Benefit? 

1) Water: Enough clean water for the school, animals and irrigation. Also water for sale to local 
community.  

2) Pigfarm: Income from sale of pigs and also food for the school. 

3) Biogas: Free and clean gas to the kitchen. No smoke and the school will save money because they 
do not need firewood and chakos. We also save the forest. 

4) The fertilizer from this plant and the irrigation will give the school more vegetables throughout the 
year. 

 
Why do we choose a school? 

Because then all the students can learn and see this. The project will be part of the school. Even a 

family with some few animals can make this at home and a school is a right place to learn about 
biogasproduction. You can use all kind of animals - not only pigs.  

To succeed with this project we must all contribute. The students, the parents, the local government 
and the teachers. A committee is set down to lead the project and HTSH is part of that committee. So 

tell your family and friends about the project and the benefits.  

I hope you are happy with todays program and It is a great day for me to meet you and to have the 
opportunity to inform you about our plans for Kalimani. It is a wonderful place and we will come back 

again and again.  

 
We promise you that also The Conquerors will come back later this year to bring more joy and to link 

us together. The Gospel, the students and the environment project. Remember: God want us to take 
care of the earth.  

 

Thank you! 

 


